
Minute #4 of Independent Hearing Commissioner 
2 Jervois Quay 
Reference (SR) No. 513399 
 

 
1. The hearing was held on Wednesday 7 December 2022.  
 
2. I adjourned the hearing at the end of the day, in order that the applicant could provide: 

a) The list of signs and their illuminance referred to by Mr Kern is his evidence. 
b) An updated set of conditions. 
c) A final written right of reply. 

 
3. I asked the applicant’s Counsel to provide a suggested approach and timetable in order for this 

to occur. This was received at the Council at the end of Thursday 8 December 2022. 
 
4. Having reviewed this suggested approach and timetable, I hereby direct the following sequence 

and timeframes: 
a) The applicant is to provide the matters in 2a) and b) by 5pm on Friday 9 December 2022, 

which is to be sent to all parties to the hearing. 
b) The Council and submitters are to provide comment on the matters in 2a) and b) by 5pm 

Thursday 15 December 2022. 
c) The applicant is to provide the final written right of reply by 5pm Monday 19 December 

2022.  
 
5. Once I have received the information, comments and right of reply, I will determine whether I 

have sufficient information to close the hearing and make a decision. 
 
Correspondence  
Any correspondence with me should be directed through Krystle Leen via Krystle.Leen@wcc.govt.nz 
 
 

 
 
Gina Sweetman 
Independent Commissioner 
9 December 2022 
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